
Village of Petersburg 

September 7, 2021, Budget Hearing Minutes 

 

 The Village board met on September 7, 2021, at 6:30 p.m. in the Village 

Office for the Budget Hearing. Notice was published in the Petersburg Press on 

September 1st, 2021. The board was given prior notice of the Hearing.  

 Board present: Corey Stokes, Tina Henn, Ashley Thieman, and Steve Werner; 

absent: Mitch Koch. Staff: Sundae Provencher. Guests: Rick Martinsen, CPA.  

 Chairman Stokes called the Hearing to Order and stated the Open Meetings 

Act was posted.  

 Martinsen presented the proposed budget. The Village’s valuation increased 

from last year. Discussion was held on the chain drag system for the Sewer Plant, 

the generator for the Fire Hall, and the new communications tower. The board 

verified all the expenses coming up were budgeted for. 

 The board will be keeping the Tax Request the same as last year at $83,075.00. 

The General All-Purpose levy set as 0.349533, down 7% from last year.  

 Due to no one being present at the Budget Hearing, Chairman Stokes made a 

motion to adjourn at 6:53 p.m., seconded by Thieman. Roll call vote taken; votes in 

favor: Stokes, Henn, Werner, and Thieman; opposed: none; absent: Koch; motion 

carried.  

 Meeting adjourned at 6:53 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

_________________________ 

Corey Stokes, Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST: _____________________ 

  Sundae Provencher, Clerk 

  

   

 


